| Mass Infenions”,

Saturday, September 28
Vigil Mass
5:00 p.m. + Mariann Farrell
Sunday, September 29
Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time

8:00 am.  +Bennie Lewinski

9:30 a.m. People of the Parish

5:00 p.m.  +Andy & +Rita Payor
Monday, September 30

7:00 a.m.  +Richard Grogan
Tuesday, October 1

7:00 a.m.  +Eleanor R. Eppinger

Wednesday, October 2
6:15 p.m. * +Guia Pedron
+Kevin Golojuch
+Jun & +Jhisela Domingo
+Fortunata & +Rufino Honeulado
Thursday, October 3
7:00 am. +Yvonne Coyle
Friday, October 4
+Kevin Golojuch
+Walter Bruce Sicknick
Saturday, October 5
12:00 p.m. +Madeline Detheridge & +Family
5:00 p.m. +Esther & +Paul Palumbo
Sunday, October 6
Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time

7:00 a.m.
7:00 p.m.

8:00a.m.  +Anna Lewinski
9:30 a.m. Living & +Deceased Rosarians
5:00 p.m. People of the Parish

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for September

Stewardship — Time, Talent & Treasure
Collection for September 22- $ 4,642.00
Mail Donations - $ 345.00
On-Line Giving -$ 1,471.50

Thank you for your support of Corpus Christi Parish
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.

MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS
September 28- October 4

+Sacred Heart +
Mariann Farrell

For The Cry of The Earth
Let us pray that each of us listens with our
hearts to the cry of the Earth and of the victims
of environmental disasters and the climate
crisis, making a personal commitment to care
for the world we inhabit.

Daily Mass — Mon., Tues., Thurs. & Fri.-7:00 a.m.

Every Wednesday Confessions
5:00-5:45 p.m.-Church
*Mass 6:15 (TLM) will be celebrated at
St. Mark’s Christian Academy School
Conference Room (former Convent of CC)
corner of David & Kamm Ave.
followed by Adoration of the Blessed
Sacrament in church 7:30 pm till 9:00 pm.

Please use corpuschristichurchs@gmail.com for

emails only to the church.

(Pallshy Gl\’mﬂ g;r;;g a(f}:gmg is the premier online

paymentsxstem tor Corpus Christi
and church communities throughout
the nation. Please note at any
time, you may begin ON LINE
GIVING by logging on to our
website:
ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that
have signed up for Online Giving! If you manage your bills
online, we're sure you'll like the convenience of giving to
your parish online. It's safe and secure, and you decide
exactly when your gift is made. You may even view your
giving history just by logging in Visit our website:
www.corpuschristisouthriver.org — and get started.

Please pray for the sick of our parish:

‘ Joann Heinlin, Juliet Hobson, Jean DuFour,

Ernest J. Volkmann, Sr., Stevie Telofski,

lan Birchak, William Haase, Jr., Fr. Michael J. King,
Mark Cramer, Geraldine Patton, Tom Gowran,
Angel Cortez, David Catchpole, Kim Madlinger,
Theresa Marchese, Patrick Ahern, Karen Kleinschmidt,
Ashley Larson, Javier Fuentes, Bonnie Anderson,
Melissa Telofski, Joseph Kwiatkowski, Erik Farah,
Miguel Agudeo, John Loughlin, Justin Dyrwal,OSB,
Bill Dyrwal, Lisa Veltrie.

Prayer

Handicap Accessibility seating is located in
the front of the church for your
convenience.



mailto:corpuschristichurch5@gmail.com
http://www.corpuschristisouthriver.org/

September 29, 2024
Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time

“Anyone who gives you a cup of water to drink
because you belong to Christ, amen, | say to you, will
surely not lose his reward.” Mark 9:41

We are made in God’s image and likeness. We tend
to forget this. When you look at others, do you see
the face of Jesus in them? When others look at you,
do they see the face of Jesus in you? When we
realize that all lives matter to God, then gratitude
and generously become easier. Why? Because
that’s the way we are made! We are one Body of
Christ; when one of us is hurting, all of us feel the
pain.

Corpus Christi Parish wishes to
welcome with
great joy, our newly baptized

Alexis Grace Tagliareni
child of Steven &
Celina (Martins) Tagliareni.

Silver & Gold & 5 Year
Wedding Anniversary
Celebration
You are cordially invited to
celebrate your 25" or 50" or 5"
Wedding Anniversary with the Church of Metuchen and
renew your marriage vows with Bishop James F.
Checchio at a special Evening Prayer Service at the
Cathedral of St. Francis of Assisi in Metuchen on Sunday,
October 20, 2024 at 3:00 p.m. This year the Silver and
Gold Anniversary Prayer Service will include couples
celebrating 5 years of marriage. Registration is required.
Please register online at:

https://www.diometuchen.org/silver-and-gold-
anniversary-celebration. If you are unable to access,
please contact the Family Life Office at 732-562-1543 or
amarshall@diometuchen.org Registration will close on
October 11, 2024. Although no fee is required, in the past
many Jubilarian couples have given a donation of
gratitude to the Church in memory of this special
occasion. Donations of Gratitude may be made online at
https://www.diometuchen.org/silver-and-gold-
anniversary-celebration or calling 732-562-1543.
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First Friday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
October 4, 2024 - 3:00-6:45 p.m.
followed by Benediction.
An excellent practice recommended by all the saints,
espeC|aIIy St. Margaret Mary Alacoque, (1647-1690)
Is devotion to Jesus in the Most Blessed
Sacrament in which through our prayer
in silent adoration we make reparation to
the Sacred Heart of Jesus for the sins
which have offended God in this world
mocking our Savior and His great
goodness and love. If possible, for 9
consecutive months attend Mass on First Friday,
receiving Holy Communion. If in need of the
Sacrament of Penance receive it as well. It has been
the time-honored practice as well to make a holy hour
before Jesus in the Most Holy Eucharist on First
Friday of the month which is observed here at the
parish church from 3pm-6:45 pm followed by
Benediction, All parishioners are invited to offer a
minimum of 7 minutes of prayer for the intention of
Evangelization, please consider the Lord’s merciful
invitation to pray and rest in Him, “1 am deeply
grieved, even to death, remain here, and stay awake
with me (Matt 26:38).”
St. Margaret Mary has said, “The divine heart of
Jesus is an abyss of all blessings, and into it the poor
should always submerge their needs. It is an abyss
of joy in which all of us can immerse our sorrows. It
is an abyss of lowliness to counteract our foolishness,
an abyss of mercy for the wretched, an abyss of love
to meet our every need.

First Saturday, October 5, 2024
Confessions 11:00-11:30 a.m.
Mass 12 Noon

Blankets/Shawls for the terminally ill—
Collecting Now

If you, or anyone that you know,
would like to crochet, knit or quilt a
blanket and/or shawl please let me
know. | will be collecting these
items from now until the first week of December.
Note: Blankets should be no more than 36”x36".
Most of them will be used as wheelchair lap blankets.
All donations will be given to Hackensack Meridan
Haven Hospice. If you have any questions, you can
email or call me (Eliana) at 732-770-8245.
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Program for people with dementia by Interfaith
Network of Care at Holy Trinity Episcopal, South
River

Tuesdays 11:00 am to 3:00 pm. The program is so
that their loved one gets a 4 hour break and their
loved one with dementia gets time with others with
a meal and activities. Our activities include comfort
dogs, music, a communal meal, chair exercise,
birthday and holiday parties. If you know of
someone in need of this program, please contact me
at 732-247-1655. (Sue Dowling, Executive Director
Interfaith Network of Care)

Be a Champion for Catholic Charities and Put Mercy
into Action 50-50 Raffle Drawing — November 1, 2024-
We might never know the recipients of our Works of
Mercy or the impact our financial gift had on their lives.
Consider the family that was helped by Catholic Charities
during a period of unemployment and is now on the path
to self-sufficiency or the person whose struggle with
addictions is being alleviated through our Catholic
Charities’ counseling services. Who would guess that
becoming a Champion for Catholic Charities by
purchasing a raffle ticket could have such far-reaching
results. When a community responds in generosity, that
is exactly what happens.

By entering our Champions 50/50 Raffle, you are helping
our neighbors in need and you just may win one of the
two grand prizes. Over the years, the prize for this raffle
has reached as high at $40,000 each for two lucky
winners! With your participation, we are hoping for even
greater success this year. Tickets are $100 each and can
be purchased by downloading a raffle form at
www.diometchen.org/champions and mailing it in with
your payment or by calling 732-562-2432. Thank you
and good luck!

Right to Life Raffles will be

sold on the weekend of 4
October 12 & 13, 2024. Cost m

is $10.00 per ticket. More
info in next weekend’s bulletin.

Music Ministry Notes

Throughout the summer, %
the music ministry has ==

kept busy, enjoying the

new organ and leading the singing at mass. We have
been developing new cantors and teams of choir
members to sing at each mass. If you enjoy singing
and would be interested in learning more about the
liturgy and hymns, we welcome you to join us at any
weekend mass, up in the choir loft. It would be
wonderful to have a team of singers leading all our
liturgies. Choir practice for the upcoming Advent and
Christmas season will begin Thursday, October 3rd,
at 7pm. Please consider joining us for this festive
season. Finally, many thanks to Isabel Badillo and
Patrick Blackwell, for their efforts in leading the music
during Susan’s vacation. The technology available
with the new organ allows music to be pre-recorded,
but we still needed people to step up and learn how
to use the play-back feature. Our cantors do a
wonderful job and we are blessed to have them!

1

A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend gives you
the time and tools to enrich your marriage, deepen
communication, and nourish the spirituality in your
marriage. The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter
Weekend will be held October 18-20, 2024. Please
reply ASAP as space is limited. Phone 1-732-904-
9636 for application and information (Tom & Ruth
DeFalco).Visit us at: www.wwme.org for more
information.

FREE CONTACTLESS PAPER
SHREDDING EVENT

Do you have old taxes, paperwork, documents and
files that have important and/or confidential
information that CAN’T be thrown away without risk
of it falling into the wrong hands? Please join Spezzi
& Maliszewski Funeral Homes for our 2024 Fall
Paper Shredding Event in the Carmen F. Spezzi
Funeral Home parking lot (15 Cherry Lane, Parlin,
NJ) from 11:30pm to 2pm on Saturday, November 2,
2024. Bring a small stack or garbage bags worth of
documents that you need to dispose of properly for
no cost and risk free! Drive in, pop your trunk, & we’ll
take care of the rest! For more information please
contact Moira Spezzi 732-721-1290.
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Para atendimento em
Portugués, por favor
ligue para o escritorio
da nossa paroquia:
732- 254-1800 # ext.
15 em Portugués.

O escritorio paroquial
esta aberto das
segundas-feiras as |
quintas-feiras das
9:00AM-4.00PM e e
sextas-feiras das 9AM-2PM. Atendimento em
Portugués: todas as segundas-feiras e
guartas-feiras das 9:30AM-3:30PM e sextas-
feiras das 9AM-2PM,

_ A

Email:
port.apostolatecorpuschristi@yahoo.com

Padre Eugénio Fasuga: 732-826-1395 ext.
#24

Missas em Portugués: Sabado as 7:00 PM,

Domingo as 11:30 AM, terca-feira- 7:00 PM,
primeira sexta-feira do més as 7:30 PM.

Confissdes em Portugués: Tercas-feiras e
Sabados das 6:00 PM- 6:45 PM

Por favor avise o padre Eugénio ou um
Ministro de Eucaristia se souber de alguém
gue ndo pode vir a Missa, mas precisa de
receber a Sagrada Comunhdo e ou
Confisséao.

INTENCOES DO PAPA FRANCISCO PARA O
MES DE SETEMBRO

PELO GRITO DA TERRA

Rezemos para que cada um de n0s ougacom
0 coracgao o grito da Terra e das vitimas das
catastrofes ambientais e da crise climatica,
comprometendo-nos pessoalmente a cuidar
do mundo que habitamos.

Por favor considere o misericordioso convite do
Senhor de orar e repousar n’Ele: "Estou
profundamente triste, até a morte, ficai aqui
e vigiai comigo. (Mt 26:38) ".

Primeira Sexta-feira

04 de Outubro, 2024
Adoracgdo: 3:00pm-6:45pm
Béncao: 6:45pm
Confissdes em Inglés: 6:00-6:30 PM
6:45 PM- encontro dos membros do
Apostolado Coragéo de Jesus com reflexao
no saldo da Igreja
7:30 PM - Missaem Portugués e Adoracao ao
Santissimo Sacramento a seguir a Missa.

Todos os primeiros sdbados de cada més ha
confissdbes em Inglés as 11:00- 11:30 AM e
terco. Missa antiga (Ad Orientem) ao meio dia.

A Casa Funeraria Spezzi & Maliszewski tera o
seu evento anual de destruicdo de papeis e
documentos que devem ser destruidos de
maneira segura. Este evento terd lugar no
estacionamento da Casa Funeraria Carmen F.
Spezzi (15 Cherry Ln. Parlin, NJ) das 11h30 as
14h no sabado, 2 de novembro de 2024. Traga
documentos que Vvocé precisa descartar
adequadamente, sem nenhum custo e sem
riscos! Entre, abra seu carro e n0s cuidaremos
do resto! Para mais informacbes entre em
contato com Moira Spezzi: 732-721-1290.

Nao havera atendimento em Portugués no
escritorio paroquial durante a semana de 29 de
Setembro, 2024 até dia 16 de Outubro, 2024.

O escritério estara aberto nos horarios normais
para atendimento em Inglés.
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INTENCOES DAS
MISSAS

+Sabado 28 de
Setembro- - Ndo ha
intencdo marcada
+Domingo 29 de
Setembro- Jodo dos
Santos Parracho, Jo&o
Capela e familia e por
Jodo Jesus
+Terca-feira 01 de
Outubro- Manuel da Rocha
12 sexta-feira- Membros do
Apostolado Coracéo de Jesus
+Séabado 05 de Outubro- Ndo ha intencao
marcada
+Domingo 06 de Outubro- Intencgéo de
Arcelina Grego

ALGUNS MODOS DE HONRAR OS NOSSOS
FALECIDOS- Algumas pessoas também
gostam de honrar 0s seus entes-queridos
falecidos oferecendo velas ou flores para a
Igreja. Isto ndo deve ocupar o lugar de
oferecer Missas e oracdes pela intencdo do
defunto, mas € uma maneira de honrar o
falecido: Velas do sacrario -$25, Vela de Nossa
Senhora- $25, Velas do altar-$35, as Oferendas
(p@o e vinho para serem consagrados) - $25,
flores para o altar-$35. (velas, oferendas e flores
serdo oferecidas por uma semana). Inscri¢cdo do
falecido na Sociedade Memorial de Defuntos
todos as primeiras segundas-feiras de cada més
durante a Missa em Inglés das 7:00AM: esta
inscricdo sera oferecida durante um ano por 12
meses seguidos e o custo € $50.00. Se alguém
estiver interessado em fazer este tipo de oferta
para a Igreja honrando os seus falecidos, por
favor visite o escritorio.

Ofertério de 21 & 22 de Setembro 2024
Coleta: $4,649.00 + pelo correio: $ 345.00
pela internet: $ 1,471.51

Muito obrigado pela vossa generosidade e
sacrificio

Celebracéo Litargica De Nossa Senhora
Aparecida E Procissdo Em Honra De
Nossa Senhora De Fatima

No Sébado 12 de Outubro, 2024 sera celebrada
a festa litdrgica da Nossa Senhora da Conceicéo
Aparecida as 7 PM com a Missa.

Logo a seguir havera convivio com bolo e café
no saléo da Igreja.

No Domingo dia 13 de Outubro, este ano
celebraremos a festa litirgica da Nossa Senhora
do Rosério de Fatima com uma procisséo logo
apos a Missa das 11:30 AM.

South River Food Bank — Banco Alimentar de
South River Campanha: "Comece Bem o Dia"
2024 Breakfast & Snack Food Drive

O Banco Alimentar esta recolhendo itens de
alimento de pequeno almogo para pessoas
necessitadas durante este més de Setembro,
2024. Itens mais necessarios: cereais quentes,
cereais frios, mistura para panquecas, xarope
para panquecas, granola ou lanchonetes, copos
de frutas, leite estavel, suco de laranja ou maca
nao perecivel.

Poderao colocar as doacdes na caixa a entrada
principal da Igreja. Muito obrigado a todos pela
vossa generosidade com os mais necessitados.

ENVELOPES DE OFERTORIO

Queremos lembrar que o0s envelopes de
ofertério/dizimo deverdo ser usados para
podermos comprovar que frequentam a Missa e
que sdo membros ativos da Igreja. Isto é
importante de modo especial para quem tem
criangas na catequese ou para quem precisa
de carta de comprovante para servirem de
padrinhos ou alguma outra razao.

A béncédo dos animais terd lugar no sadbado
12 de Outubro, 2024 4 1:00 PM na frente da
Igreja.




